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What happens now?

Should one wait until the official publication of the new voluntary disclosure procedure? This 
may not be prudent since there is always the risk that the ITA will reach the taxpayers before 
they were able to ask for voluntary disclosure. This risk must be carefully considered in light 
of ever-expanding databases and media “leaks”. Note that under Israeli law, in case of 
assets are held in a foundation or a trust, it is always the trustee of a trust, or the member of 
a board of a foundation with an Israeli resident beneficiary and/or settlor who is primarily 
liable to reporting and payment of taxes. This also applies to structures holding Israeli asset 
or generating Israeli income, even if none of the settlors or beneficiaries is an Israeli resident. 
It is certainly prudent for all trustees, members of foundation boards, directors of companies 
and other service providers to consider an approach to the ITA without delay. The position of 
the client will be infinitely worse if the ITA has already started an investigation, or even if the 
name of the client has been made public, before such approach is made.

We will be pleased to further discuss these topics with you, and remain at your service, in 
Zurich and in Tel Aviv.
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